Police Committee

Meeting Minutes

June 26, 2003

Chair Kempkes called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, Council Room, Municipal Center, Phillips. Committee members present:  Ted Kempkes, Elvis Presley, and Mary Satterwhite. Committee

members absent: None.

Others present: Mayor Boho, Clerk-Treasurer Lamoreaux, and Police Chief Moore.

Motion by Mr. Presley, seconded by Mrs. Satterwhite to receive and place on file the minutes of the meeting held on May 29, 2003, as presented. Carried.

Police Chief Moore briefed, and informed committee members of the following items:

1. The COPS Grant, with waiver, has been applied for. Notice of grant award, and/or rejection should be received in September, 2003.

2. Equipment needs could possibly be covered by grant money received through a Homeland Security Grant. Said grant will be applied for by July 7, 2003. Equipment needs to be considered for purchase are:

Speed Board.

Light Bar.

Radio.

Portable Radio With Coded.

In Squad Video.

The total cost of this equipment would be approximately $20,000.

3. Committee members asked Chief Moore for a close, or actual cost of projected equipment needs for planning purposes for the 2004 department budget.

Assistant Police Chief Lobermeier

attended the meeting at 7:07 PM.

4. I am expecting an application package to be received in August for a Community Oriented and Policing Grant.

5. CERT Personnel will be assisting our department in traffic routing on July 4, 2003. The department will realize some labor cost savings through utilization of CERT Personnel. Projected cost savings would be approximately $400.00.
6. A speed board was borrowed from the Park Falls Police Department by Mr. Presley to be utilized on a trial basis by our department.
7. Consideration should be given to the purchase of a Ford Expedition SUV rather than a squad car when a new vehicle is needed. The Expedition has excellent trade-in value.

Mrs. Satterwhite stated that the purchase of a Ford Expedition would possibly be difficult for the citizen public to accept.

Mr. Presley suggested a diesel motor would be a cost savings, both in fuel savings and maintenance.

Police Chief Moore informed committee members of the following 2003 department budget line items concerns, and/or explanation:

1. The Maintenance and Equipment Line Item shows heavy expenditures as of the end of May, 2003. Purchases are made at the beginning of the budget year, but taper off as the year progresses.

2. Vehicle Repairs and Labor Line Items are concerns at this time.

Committee members expressed concern about lack of detail in patrol​men daily logs for the month of June, 2003, as presented by Chief Moore. Public visibility of officers on a daily basis is desired by the general public.

Motion by Mr. Presley, seconded by Mrs. Satterwhite recommending to the Common Council payment of department invoices, as reviewed. Carried.

Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Mr. Presley to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.

Lee V. Lamoreaux

City Clerk-Treasurer

